
WINCHESTER CITY COUNCIL 
 

Proposed Appropriation and Disposal of Open Space 
 

Recreational Land at Meadowside, Whiteley 
 
The City Council is considering the appropriation of part of the above land adjacent to the 
Meadowside Centre from recreation use (S 19 Local Government (Miscellaneous 
Provisions) Act 1976) to planning purposes (Part IX of the Town and Country Planning Act 
1990) and its subsequent disposal. The reason is to permit that part of the site to be used by 
the Hampshire County Council and the Diocese of Portsmouth for the provision of a new 
primary school. 
 
The areas of land affected are shown edged red on a plan available for inspection during 
normal office hours at the reception desk in the City Offices, Colebrook Street, Winchester 
and at the Meadowside Centre, Whiteley. Details are also available on the Council’s website 
at www.winchester.gov.uk. 
 
No binding decision has yet been made on these proposals and any objections or other 
comments should be made in writing to the City Secretary and Solicitor (ref FM), Winchester 
City Council, City Offices, Colebrook Street, Winchester, SO23 9LJ or to 
CSS@winchester.gov.uk by close of business on 29th June 2006.  The publication of this 
notice is required by statute (S 122 Local Government Act 1972 and S233 Town and 
Country Planning Act 1990) and any representations received will be taken into account 
before a final decision is made. 
 

S. Whetnall 
City Secretary and Solicitor 
5 June 2006 
 


